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ADVISORY AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES

Of

June 29, 2011
A meeting of the Advisory & Finance Committee was held on, Wednesday, June 29, 2011.  The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, William Driscoll at 7:00 p.m. and was conducted at the Plymouth Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street, Mayflower II Meeting Room, Plymouth, Massachusetts.

PRESENT

Twelve members of the Committee were present: 

William Driscoll, Robert Nassau, James Doherty, Patricia Whalen, Michael Hanlon, Richard Reisig, Christopher Merrill, Linda Benezra, James Sweeney, Leonard Blaney, Peter Neville and John Moody.
ABSENT

Three members were absent: 



Richard Gladdys, Charles Stevens, Cornelius Bakker
AGENDA ITEMS

END-OF-YEAR APPROPRIATION TRANSFER REQUESTS 

Fire Department – $10,458.84 from Salaries & Wages for Vehicle Maintenance 

Chief Bradley presented information regarding the request for an appropriation transfer to make transmission repairs on a Brush Breaker.  
John Moody moved to approve
Robert Nassau, second.  The motion carries unanimously.
Chief Bradley invited the Committee to attend the grand opening of the Emergency Operations Center in Cedarville on Saturday, July 16, 2011.

 RESERVE FUND TRANSFER REQUESTS

Reserve Fund Transfer Request – Snow & Ice – Transfer balance to mitigate snow & ice deficit.

Robert Nassau, moved to approve the transfer request for Reserve Funds for the remaining balance of the Reserve Fund in the amount of $225,049 to mitigate the deficit balance in the Snow & Ice budget. 
John Moody, second.  The motion carries unanimously. 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS
Discussion of the Internal Audit
Mr. Driscoll spoke of the improvement in the number of open issues noted in the Management Letter recently received from Powers & Sullivan.  In addition, Mr. Driscoll spoke about the recommendations of the Consolidation Committee that were recently presented to and approved by the Board of Selectmen.  In particular, Mr. Driscoll referenced the Audit Committee and a letter received from the Town Manager’s Office, which indicated a vote to dissolve the Audit Committee by the Board of Selectmen.  In addition to dissolving the Audit Committee, the Selectmen also requested that a sub-committee be established under the direction of the Advisory & Finance Committee.  As a result, the Advisory & Finance Committee will form an Audit Sub-Committee whose responsibilities will be as follows: 

· Appoint the independent audit firm to perform annual audits and prepare annual financial statements for the town.

· Define the scope of the auditors’ assignments and review their findings and recommendations with the appropriate boards and/or departments. 

· Report annually to the Town Manager and Selectmen regarding the matters presented in the auditor’s report and provide recommendations for any changes or alteration in accounting practices and/or procedures.

Discussion of Consolidation Committee Recommendations 

Mr. Driscoll and Mr. Nassau provided a brief synopsis of the Consolidation Committee recommendations that were presented to the Board of Selectmen on June 21, 2011.

· Reorganization of Town and School Information Technologies
· Employee Recognition Program

· Facilities Consolidation
· Vehicles - Police cruisers will be used for approximately 3 years with 110,000 miles and the will be sold at auction.  Purchasing of new smaller fuel-efficient vehicles’ will be purchased with warranties and the town will be “right sizing” vehicles and looking at dedicated cars versus pool cars. 
· Purchasing – Will be done with a P-Card and contracts outside of the State will be utilized. By using another state’s contracts for supplies, the town will save both time and money. 
· Consolidation of Committees
· Employee Recognition Program, which will be funded by the savings from the P-Card program.

In addition, Mr. Driscoll noted that the Board of Selectmen voted to continue the Consolidation Committee for one year.

Linda Benezra thanked Robert Nassau and William Driscoll for their work on the Consolidation Committee. 
Discussion of Committee Organization 

Mr. Driscoll spoke of reappointments, new appointments, and the recent changes in the Charter regarding the Finance Committee.  He added that due to the recent Charter changes, the Moderator is required to appoint no more than three members from each precinct.  As a result, three members who requested to be re-appointed were not.   In addition, Mr. Driscoll said he did not seek re-appointment to the Advisory & Finance Committee and said, “I believe in term limits” and added that the chairperson needs to change periodically.  
APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES
· May 18, 2011
Linda Benezra moved to approve. Leonard Blaney and Peter Neville abstained.
James Doherty, second.  The motion carries.  
ADJOURNMENT

Linda Benezra, moved for adjournment.

James Sweeney, second.  The motion for adjournment carries unanimously.  
The meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Pamela L. Borgatti
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